
 

 

 
 

  
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

IYYAR/SIVAN 5776     JUNE 2016 VOL. XVI II– NO. 9 

The Voice 
A MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM OF FLUSHING 

As June arrives, many of us 
are already planning for the 
summer, and vacations! I for 
one am looking forward to a 
little respite from all the hubbub 
of the boxes and chaos of 
moving. But an exciting month 
is in store for us in June! We 
begin with the Celebrate Israel 
Parade on June 5. A bus will 
pick us up and for the first time 
TBS members will march in the 
parade together. The following 
week we will celebrate Shavuot, 
zman mattan Torateinu, the time 
of the giving of our Torah at 
Sinai. This will, I hope be even 
more meaningful this year as all 
of us can be active participants 
in the restoration of our sifrei 
Torah (Torah scrolls). After all, 
the Torah is our most precious 
and sacred possession.  

There is a midrash from 
Exodus Rabbah (29:9) that says, 
“When God gave us the Torah, 
no bird twittered, no fowl flew, 
no ox lowed the ophanim did not 
flutter a wing, the seraphim did 
not say, ‘Holy, Holy, Holy,’ the 
sea did not roar, no creature 
made a sound, the whole earth 
was hushed into breathless 
silence. The voice went forth, ‘I 
am Adonai, your God.’ When 
God spoke on Mount Sinai, the 

 
 
 

  
THIS MONTH: 

 
BOWLING 

THURSDAY, JUNE 2 
 

OPEN HOUSE 
FRIDAY, JUNE 3 

 
CELEBRATE ISRAEL PARADE 

SUNDAY, JUNE 5 
 

CONFIRMATION 
FRIDAY, JUNE 10 

 
SIMCHAT SHABBAT 

SHIR SHABBAT 
SINGLES ONEG 
FRIDAY, JUNE 17 

 
DEFENSIVE DRIVING COURSE 

SUNDAY, JUNE 26 
 

THIS SUMMER 

 
BOWLING 

THURSDAY, JULY 7 
THURSDAY, AUGUST 4 

 
JEWISH HERITAGE NIGHT 
THE LONG ISLAND DUCKS 

SUNDAY, AUGUST 28 

 

 
 

whole world became silent so that 
all the creatures might know that 
there is none beside God.” That 
must have been an awesome 
moment. During Passover, we are 
required to act as if we personally 
went forth from Egypt. So too, on 
Shavuot we need to feel as if we 
personally received the Torah at 
Mount Sinai. 

I hope you will join us Friday 
evening, June 10th to spiritually 
experience the receiving of Torah 
when Matthew Fertig, Max 
Kaufman and Morgan Schnitzer 
lead us in prayer, accept the 
Torah and become Temple Beth 
Sholom’s 5776 confirmands. 
Mazal Tov to them and their 
families! 

As we look forward to 
graduations, summer vacations, 
and taking it a little easier in the 
hot months to come, know that at 
Temple Beth Sholom we are 
busily preparing for next year. If 
you get a call asking to participate 
in our High Holy Day services—
please say yes! Our congregation 
needs you in more ways than one. 
Make sure to join us for our lay-
led summer services or even 
volunteer to lead. 
Finally, join us for Shabbat in the 
Park on June 24 at 6:30 pm at 
Bowne Park. Bring a picnic 
dinner. Details are in the Voice. 
May you go from strength to 
strength, and may you be blessed 
with peace. 

Blessing and Peace, 
 

Rabbi Sharon Ballan 
 

 

From the 
Rabbi’s desk 
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Worship Schedule 
Friday, June 3  Jr. Congregation/ 
  Shabbat Family Service 7:30 pm 

   Candle Lighting: Lori Wansor 
 Kiddush: Anthony Wansor 
   Host: Lori & Anthony Wansor  
 In honor of their daughter  
 Grace’s Bat Mitzvah 
 
Saturday, June 4 Torah Portion B’midbar 
  Shabbat Service & the  
  Bat Mitzvah of Grace Wansor 10:00 am 

  No Torah Study 
 
Friday, June 10 Shabbat Evening Service  
  Confirmation 7:30 pm 
  Candle Lighting:  Karri Kaufman,  
  Stacy Kroun Fertig, & Penny Schnitzer 
 Kiddush: Adam Fertig, Joel Kaufman, 
 & Robert Schnitzer  
   Host: Parents of the Confirmands:  
 Stacy Kroun and Adam Fertig  
 parents of Matthew Fertig,  
 Joel and Karri Kaufman parents of Max Kaufman 
 Penny Langsam & Robert Schnitzer,  
 parents of Morgan Schnitzer  
    
 
Saturday, June 11 Torah Portion Naso 
  Shabbat Service & Torah Study 10:00 am 
 
Sunday, June 12 Shavuot Service/ 
  Yizkor Service 9:30 am 

 
Friday, June 17 Tot Shabbat 6:00 pm 

 Shabbat Evening Service 8:00 pm 
 Shir Shabbat &  Simchat Shabbat 
 Singles Oneg  
 Candle Lighting: Jeri Gilbert 
 Kiddush: Jeff Sovern 
 Hosts: Jeri Gilbert & Jeff Sovern in honor of 
  their son Jesse Gilbert’s Bar Mitzvah 
 
Saturday, June 18  Torah Portion Be-ha-a-lot-cha 
  Shabbat Service & Bar Mitzvah of  
  Jesse Gilbert Sovern 10:00 am 

  No Torah Study  
  
Friday, June 24  Shabbat Evening Service 
  at Bowne Park 

  Torah Portion Shelach 6:30 pm 
  
Saturday, June 25  No Torah Study 

    
 
    
 

May Board of Trustees 
Meeting 

The Board of Trustees met on Monday, May 
9, 2016. Financial Secretary Gail Olenick 
reported we maintained 134 Membership Units 
this month. She added that the Financial 
Committee met and devised a set of payment 
plan options for those members who need to 
spread out dues payments throughout the year. 
The Board passed the April Financial Report 
presented by Treasurer Charlene Metz.  All the 
recent and upcoming Temple events were 
discussed. – Temple will be very busy with 
activities through the month of May, 
Confirmation service are on June 10th, and there 
are three Bar/Bat Mitzvahs in June. The last 
clergy led Shabbat Service Service before 
September will be on June 24th as an outdoor 
service at Bowne Park. It was proposed that the 
day of the Board meeting be changed to 
Tuesdays due to difficulty parking on Mondays. 
This will be discussed at the Calendar meeting 
scheduled for Wednesday, June 15th. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Gail Tishcoff 
Recording Secretary   
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Ken Newman 
Al Robbins  

Harvey Schildkraut 

 



Temple Beth Sholom

171-39 Northern Boulevard, Flushing NY

Come home to Temple Beth Sholom

 Open house
Friday, June 3, 2016, 6:00-7:15 pm

Pre Register the Children for Hebrew/Religious School

Take a tour of our beautiful temple
   Schmooze and have a snack with us

   Join us for Shabbat service at 7:30 pm

Contact Fay

917-509-1664
Fayschild@gmail.com

Temple office: 718-463-4143 
Membership@templebethsholom.org

www.templebethsholom.org

• New singles group forming!
• First meeting, June 17, after services

• SINGLES ONLY ONEG

   Easy access by public transportation.
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Judaic Book Fair 

Sunday– Nov. 24, 2013 
                                9:00 am to 12:30 pm 

 

Support the Religious School 
                   at their annual f! 

 

 
  
 

 
 
 
 

TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of December 15, 2013 TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of May 20, 2016 
 
PULPIT FLOWER FUND .................................................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
In loving memory of Warren Bellock 
 Rita Bellock 
MOLLIE MEYER TRIBUTE & MEMORIAL FUND ............................ Diane Shtulman 718-224-3875 
Good wishes to Harvey Schildkraut 
 Betty Zimmermann 
CULINARY FUND.................................................................................................... Iris Bass 718-224-3009 

JOSHUA SACKS - OPPENHEIM EDUCATION FUND .............................. TBS Office 718-463-4143 
LT. MARVIN S. ACKERMAN MEMORIAL LIBRARY FUND .................. TBS Office 718-463-4143 
JEWISH START .................................................................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
GENERAL FUND.................................................................................................. TBS Office 718-463-4143 
In honor of Jerry Maurer’s birthday 
 Judith & Ronald Osur 
TORAH FUND ...................................................................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
In memory of Sharon Katz’ father Norbert Siegelwaks 
 Maxine Simon 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND ................................................ Rabbi Sharon Ballan 718-463-4143 
To thank Rabbi Ballan and to wish her good luck in her new home 
 Betty Zimmermann 
In memory of Norbert Siegelwaks 
 Sharon & Henry Katz 
In memory of Sylvia Schuster 
 Shelley & Steve Baltin 
 Daniel & Terry Schuster 
MEN’S CLUB TEMPLE BEAUTIFICATION FUND ............................... Eric Bernstein 917-902-4894 
MUSIC FUND...................................................................................................... Cantor Barr 718-463-4143 

Thank you for contributing to TBS Funds! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Thank you to Lori & Eric Lustig for your 
recent generous donation to Temple.  

It is greatly appreciated! 

 

A Moving Holocaust 
Remembrance 

I would like to commend Rabbi Ballan and 
Cantor Barr for the beautiful way they lead the 
Yom HaShoah Remembrance Service on May 6th. 
Various congregants lit memorial candles and read 
some testimonies. The guest speaker was Dr. Dan 
Leshem from the Kupferberg Holocaust Center at 
QCC. He spoke of general historical facts and 
included his personal testimony; it was a very 
moving talk, I was happy to see some parents bring 
their children to join the congregation for this 
service. I hope to see many of you next year at this 
very moving service. 

 
Geri Weiss, 
Chair, Pulpit and Ritual Committee 

A Thank you from Mike Temares 
 
I would like to thank all of my Temple family who 
thought of me for my 80th birthday, and sent good 
wishes in a "Sistergram". I appreciate your thoughts.  
 



 

The Congregation of  
Temple Beth Sholom of Flushing 

is cordially invited to attend  
the Tenth Grade Confirmation Service 

on Friday, the Tenth of June, 
Two Thousand Sixteen 

at Seven-thirty in the Evening 
 

Congratulations to 

The 2016/5776 Confirmation Class 
 

Matthew Fertig 
son of 

Stacy Kroun and Adam Fertig 

Max Kaufman 
Son of 

Joel and Karri Kaufman 

Morgan Schnitzer 
daughter of  

Penny Langsam and Robert Schnitzer 
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Mitzvah Day, May 1, 2016 
Blood Drive, May 1, 2016 

Helping Others Is So Personally Satisfying! 

 

 

 

  

Blood Drive News 
This past May 1, Mitzvah Day, we had our 

annual Spring Blood Drive. Despite the nasty rainy 
weather and relatively low turn-out, (many regular 
donors could not come to give), we had 37 
registered donors and a total of 34 units donated.   

Thank you, Edward Oppenheim and Joel Moss, 
who volunteered with me all day and kept things 
fun. Thanks also to Jim Kettig, who helped with 
those pesky recruitment phone calls.  

Gail Tishcoff, Blood Drive Chairperson 
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From the Men’s Club 
Warmer weather, longer days, and cheerful 

kids equate to one thing: Summer is approaching.   
The day after our massive Pesach meals, our 

temple families met at Little Bay Park and partook 
in a 2-mile stroll through the park and Fort Totten.  
A good time was had by everyone and calories 
were well burned. We look forward to keeping this 
healthy annual tradition. 

The Men’s Club had worked with Religious 
School on Mitzvah Day in planting for the new 
season.  We appreciated the children’s participation 
in this mitzvah, which was in dedication to 
previous temple members including Elliott 
Goldman. 

 The Men's Club will be offering a Defensive 
Driving course being held on Sunday, June 26th. 
This is a six-hour course that has many benefits.   
This course will provide you a discount on auto 
insurance rates, a reduction in your points, and 
provide life-saving accident prevention skills. 
Please sign up with Mike Shapiro or Eric 
Bernstein by June 12th. 

Bowling has been a successful turnout. We have 
been adding more bowlers to help build our league 
including Ray White.   Remember, all you need is 
$15 dollars, two hours of time, and the eagerness to 
have fun.  Our next league event will take place on 
Thursday, June 2nd.  Please reach out to Eric 
Bernstein or Mike Shapiro to sign-up. 

Temple Beth Sholom will be making a return 
trip to the Long Island Ducks this summer to 
participate in celebrating "Jewish Heritage Night".  
For $12, members will have the opportunity to 
watch America’s pastime sport outside and provide 
the kids the opportunity to run the bases.  This 
year's game will be held on Sunday, August 28th.  
Please sign-up with Mike Shapiro by June 26th.  

Men’s Club cannot host these events without 
member’s participation and dues. It is only $25.00 
for the year which is the equivalent of the price of 
food and supplies for a single Men’s Club meeting.  
Please support us and support temple.  Our last 
meeting of the Temple Year will be Wednesday, 
June 1st, but we welcome members to get a jump 
start on the 2016-2017 dues.   

As a last note, we wanted to wish a Happy 
Father's Day to all Fathers, Uncles, Grandfathers, 
Godfathers, Brothers, Teachers, and anyone who 
makes a positive impact on a child's future. 

As always please read the Voice, join our 
Facebook Groups, and get involved! 

Mike Shapiro & Eric Bernstein  
Men's Club Co-Presidents 

 

Celebrate Simchat Shabbat 
Friday, June17 

 

This Month’s Birthdays Are: 
 
Dora Althaus 
Joseph Althaus 
Paul Anichich 
Rabbi Sharon Ballan 
David Chenkin 
Milton Einbinder 
Karen Feit 
Louis Fevola 
William Fuentes 
Lynn Goldenstein 

 
This Month’s Anniversaries Are: 

 
Tracy & Russ Auerbach 

Sheila & Neil Bueno 
Sara & Greg Coyle 

Beth & Mathew Dulberg 
Brenda & David Gold 
Rose & Isadore Katz 

Robin & Ronald Myers 
Roberta & Robin Ng 

Stacy & Steven Slomovicz 
Eyra & Theodore Toledo 

 

This Month’s B’nei Mitzvah Are 
Jesse Gilbert Sovern 

Grace Wansor 
 

 

Richard Hellman 
James Kettig 
Evan May 
Charlene Metz 
Andrea Odintz Cohen 
Renee Katz-Packer 
Margaret Pasach 
Eric Rosenberg 
Sheri Rossman 
Geri Weiss 

Walking off the matzas 



 

Temple Beth Sholom of Flushing 
& 

Lasalle Driving School 
Presents a 

6 Hour National Safety Council Defensive Driving Course 

Date: Sunday, June 26th 

Time: 9:00 AM—3:00 PM 

Location: Temple Beth Sholom 

171-39 Northern Boulevard, Flushing, NY 11358  

(718) 463-4143  

Cost: $45.00 

*Lunch will be provided 

SAVE 10 % on your liability and collision Insurance for 3 years 

REDUCE up to 4 points off your New York State Driving Record.(For violations 18 months prior to 
completion). The course can be taken once every 18 months for point reduction 
 
LEARN Life-saving accident prevention skills 

 

If you have any questions, please e-mail mensclub@templebethsholom.org 

Please detach and return the slip below with your check, made payable to Temple Beth Sholom 

Men’s Club 171-39 Northern Boulevard, Flushing, NY 11358  

Defensive Driving Reservation Form.   

To ensure we order enough materials, please return no later than June 12th 

Name: _____________________________________________________________ 

Address: ______________________________________________ 

Home Phone: __________________________ 

E-Mail Address: ________________________________  
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Religious School News 
Oh what a month May has been! Even a 

disproportionate amount of rain and unseasonably 
chilly temperatures could not dissuade our students 
and their able crew chief Eric Bernstein from planting 
lovely flowers to beautify the Temple!  We waited 
impatiently for the rain to clear, so the Walkathon 
could get started, but Mother Nature had other plans.  
We waited two weeks for a sunny Wednesday 
afternoon to complete our walk around the block.  It 
was the afternoon of Yom Hazikaron/Yom HaAtzma’ut, 
Israel’s Memorial and Independence Days, so we all 
carried Israeli flags as we walked.  We also shared blue 
and white cupcakes to celebrate Israel’s 68th birthday. 

Meanwhile, back at Mitzvah Day, we decorated 
over 100 lunch bags that we then packed with our own 
homemade PBJ sandwiches and clementines from 
Israel, and gave them to representatives from the River 
Fund. We were rewarded a few weeks later with a 
yummy bagel breakfast courtesy of the PA.   

Our shul-in was amazing!  Good friends, great fun, 
and a special breakfast treat from Rabbi Ballan.  We all 
wish her and Walter great happiness in their new 
home! 

The fun continued with our annual picnic. where 
the weather almost cooperated.  Despite intermittent 
clouds, chilly winds, and finally rain, we played games, 
had snacks, chatted with with friends and enjoyed the 
products Eric Bernstein’s grilling skills. 

As we go to press, we are days away from our field 
trip to Ellis Island and planning for the Celebrate Israel 
parade, as well as Closing Exercises at Junior 
Congregation Shabbat.  Looking forward to learning 
with sofer Neil Yerman as well! There’s scarcely a 
minute left to catch our breath, but it’s all good! 

We wish all the best to our veteran teacher, Sara 
Nasirov, who is moving to Houston Texas to pursue 
new opportunities.  We will miss you, Sara! 

 

 

 
Shalom! 
 
As another packed year comes to a close, we have 

had many successes here at TBS. We have had 
wonderful celebrations for all the holidays, adult, 
children, and mixed. We're not done; on June 3rd, 
please come to a special Family Service being led by 
the Junior Congregation. See what our children have 
been up to all year. The service will be preceded by an 
Open House at 6 pm. We get a chance to show 
prospective members how warm and welcoming we 
are. On June 10th, our Confirmands will be leading 
the Confirmation Service. These young people have 
been working hard all year, and we should all come 
out to show our support for them. We have two B'nei 
Mitzvah as well: Grace Wansor's on June 4th, and 
Jesse Gilbert Sovern’s on June 18th. 

June 17th celebrates both Shir Shabbat and 
Simchat Shabbat, two new services we have created 
this year. It promises to be a musical and joyous 
service! Finally, our last service of the regular season 
(June 24th) will be a pot-luck/picnic dinner at Bowne 
Park. We will gather at 6:30 pm for a service, followed 
by a picnic. We will all bring our own dinners. The 
Temple will supply the challah and wine. 

I have had a wonderful year. The children have 
been amazing (I loved making chicken soup with the 
younger ones; we have had all sorts of strange things 
as ingredients). Teaching them Torah and Haftarah 
and prayers and singing with them has all been very 
rewarding. The Junior Choir has been renamed Shir 
Chadash, and we have T-Shirts. The adult parties and 
events have been very enjoyable as well. If you 
haven't been to the Octoberfest or the Purim Ball, you 
must come next fall and spring.  Don't forget the 
Rummage Sales and the Bazaar! Our small but mighty 
ad hoc Adult Choir has been fun! I would like to 
thank Rabbi Ballan, Karen Feit, Dan Harkavy, Renee 
Katz-Packer, Ed Weissman, and our wonderful 
accompanist (and sometimes tenor) Chuck Sachs. You 
have enhanced the services you sang at, and the 
Cantor's Cabaret was loads of fun. I look forward to 
next year with lots of anticipation. 

 
Cantor Kathy Barr 

Notes 
   From  
      Cantor 
         Kathy Barr 

Bazaar 2016 Corner  
We had our first Bazaar 2016 meeting in April. 

Some great ideas were discussed. As a result, we will 
be starting the request for donations from outside 
sources earlier. We are also working on sending out our 
famous bazaar packet with raffle books so please be on 
the lookout. As an incentive, if you sell 3 raffle books, 
you get a 4th book for FREE!!!! so please try to sell as 
many raffles as possible to qualify for the bonus – you 
must send in 2 books at the same time in order to 
qualify to receive the 3rd book for FREE. Just come in 

Continued on page 8 
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ah Donsky 
Erwyn Glanz 
Meyer Greenberg 
Mildred Haims 
Gertrude Hershkowitz 
Mortimer Kashinsky 
Avrom Katz 
Rivfka Katz 
Bertha Kozba 
Charles Kupferberg 
Victor Lowenstein 
Herman Malcow 
Sadie Ostrofsky 
Herman Shapiro 
Max Shapiro 
Elaine C. Wolfgang 

June 3 – June 9 
Kalman Bamberger 
Morris Barnett 
Estelle Berger 
Alfred Bruckner 
Rebecca Bueno 
Ida Einbinder 
Selma Hecker 
Dr. Jeffrey Hollander 
Sylvia Malcow 
Elaine Pam 
Lois Perper 
Jacob Rappaport 
Gerald Silverman 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

June 10 – June 16 
Rose Apogi 
Dr. Edward Blatt 
Mel Bohrer 
Joseph Einbinder 
Gerald Forman 
Erwyn Glanz 
Meyer Greenberg 
Paul Halfon 
Avrom Katz 
Rivfka Katz 
Rita Kestin 
Charles Kupferberg 
Joan Kupferberg 
Ruth Lang 
Herman Malcow 
Jacob Mittelman 
Justin Murray 
Marianne Schlesinger 
Herman Shapiro 
Joan Silverman 
Dr. Arnold Silverstein 
Gertrude Spier 

June 17 – June 23 
Aaron Addelston 
Menaham Ain 
Dr. Alfred Berman 
Melvin Billig 
Abraham Bobrow 
Sarah Frank 
Samuel Friedman 
Sylvia Grossblatt 
Mildred Haims 
Phyllis Karp 
Mortimer Kashinsky 
Bertha Kozba 
Julius Maldutis Sr. 
David Marks 
Max Maurer 
Ella Pearlstein 
Evelyn Gilson Rock 
Charles Rosenberg 
Irwin Silverman 
Morris Supnick 
Paula Winkler 
Elaine C. Wolfgang 

 UPCOMING YAHRZEITS June  2016 
June 24 – June 30 
Raymond Berkowitz 
Gertrude Fischbach 
Harry Frankel 
Ruth Gallner 
Harry Greenberg 
Steven Kasawan 
Irving Lieberman 
Julius, Sr. Maldutis 
Sidney Neidich 
Sheila Neugass 
Ann Newman 
Estelle Opstbaum 
Harry Rice 
Harriet Rosenbaum 
Caroline Saxl 
Max Schorsch 
Stanley Silverman 
Gisela Tannenbaum 
Sam Tannenbaum 
Alfred Wald 
Lilly Zeamans 
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Sisterhood  
             Corner 
 

 

 

From the Parents’ Association 
What a wonderful month we shared together in 

May. We knew it would be a busy one, and it sure 
was! 

Our Shul-In was a great success. Once again, as 
soon as it was over our kids asked if we can do it 
once a month. We can’t quite do that, but MAYBE we 
can shoot for twice next year. We always remark how 
our children are such a wonderful, cohesive group; 
the event showcases this to the fullest. 

Unfortunately, Mitzvah day and Lag B’Omer did 
not have the best of weather. We still pulled together 
and made it work. We managed to have a fun time 
with games, laughs and delicious food.  Hopefully 
next year at Lag B’Omer the winter coats and hats 
will be a distant memory. 

Just because the school year is ending doesn’t 
mean we plan to wait for September to connect. Keep 
an eye on your emails as we try to have a few play 
dates over the summer. Sometimes it’s last minute, 
but when anyone has a suggestion contact us, and we 
will gladly send an email to the group. 

As always, remember to check the Temple 
calendar and emails. Don’t forget we have family 
lead services all summer. Thank you all for an 
incredible school year. Both us and our children have 
made some great new friendships. 

We hope to see everyone at our final Jr. 
Congregation Service on Friday night June 3rd. It will 
be a special one as children will lead the service in the 
main sanctuary. 

See you soon, 
Kari Shapiro & Lauren Lazarus 
Parents' Association Co-Presidents 
. 
 
 

We hope you are enjoying spring!  
So much was accomplished on Mitzvah Day! The 

grounds around the Temple are beautiful thanks to all 
of the people who helped to beautify them during 
Mitzvah Day. Thank you to Men’s Club for utilizing 
the Beautification Fund for the flowers. Thank you to 
Karen Feit for picking up the ingredients to make the 
sandwiches.  This Temple event was an example of 
everyone coming together to make our Temple a more 
beautiful place. Thank you to everyone who donated 
and participated in the Walkathon.   

We had our Book Club on Tuesday, May 10th. 
Thanks to everyone who participated in this 
interesting discussion of the novel, Me Before You, by 
Jojo Moyes.  

Our Rummage sale was again a success thanks to 
everyone who came to volunteer their time for the set 
up and for the actual sale. Your support was 
appreciated.  A special thank you to Joy Bobrow who 
continues to make sure that this event is a success. I 
would also like to thank everyone who donated their 
clothes and linens for this event.  

We are looking forward to our Annual Auction 
which will take place during the summer. Look for 
details in the Summer Voice.  

Please send in your dues for the upcoming year. 
The dues are $36. In case you did not know, anyone 
can be a Sisterhood member. If you are not a member 
of our Temple, the dues are $72. Please let your 
friends from other congregations know this little 
tidbit. 

Thank you to everyone who continues to support 
Sisterhood and Temple Beth Sholom.  

Barbara Gandelman, Sisterhood President 
 
 Sponsor an issue of  

the TBS Voice. 
Please call Glory Einbinder 

at (718) 229-4035. 
 
 

Bazaar Corner continued from page 6 

pick it up when you can! 
We still will need your help with ideas as well as 

volunteers to set up and staff! Bazaar 2016 will again 
concentrate on As Is, One-of-a Kind, Books 
Across the Board, Health and Beauty, Clothing for all, 
jewelry and our most wonderful Food Court. A 
festive atmosphere is what we are seeking so anyone 
with design ideas, PLEASE let us know. Ideas for 
attractions are welcome. We will also be having 
outside vendors, hopefully more than last year!  

We NEED your help to continue to make Bazaar a 
financial success! Please let us know at 
maxjolo@msn.com. We are looking forward to 
hearing from you!  

Thanks from the Bazaar Team!! 
 



Temple Beth Sholom Sisterhood 

                        2016-2017 Membership Drive 

                                          Please Join Today 
 

Support our wonderful Temple 
 Provide a Jewish Future for our families 

 Join us as we come together as Jewish women 

 Share learning experiences 

 Participate in community service projects 

 Offer stimulating programs 

 Create friendships with warm, intelligent women 
 Non-Temple members encouraged to join ($72)  

 

We are looking forward to spending time with you this year. 

Our year is from June 1, 2016 through May 31, 2017 
Please make checks payable to TBS Sisterhood & mail to: 

 TBS 171-39 Northern Blvd, Flushing, NY 11358 
  Attention: Geri Weiss 

 

 

Yes, I will join TBS SISTERHOOD, for the year ending May 31, 2017.  Dues ($36) enclosed 

Name____________________________________________  Phone(___)____-_______ 

Address_________________________________________________________________ 

Date of Birth____________   Wedding Anniversary___________   (Years not required) 

Non-Temple member dues ($72) enclosed _______ 

 

 I will need a ride to the meeting 

 I prefer Tuesday evening meetings 

 I prefer Sunday morning meetings 

 

Check off all topics that you may be interested in 

 

 Current events/politics    Games (Scrabble, Mah-Jongg, poker, etc) 

 Women’s issues     Creative arts (scrapbooking, crafts, etc.) 

 Entertainment     Food & cooking 

 Book reviews/discussions   Other 

 Art & theater              ______________________________ 
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LEO Brothers Collision, Inc.  
Phone (718) 886-4421   

24 Hour towing only 1-888-MGM-TOWS 
Anthony & Ralph 

Expert Collision & Painting Insurance Work & Estimates 
Oven Bake Paint Jobs 

189-12 39
th

 Ave Flushing, N.Y. 11358 
FAX (718)353-8161   e-mail: leobrothers@verizon.net 
N.Y. Reg. # R7075194 

Bagel Shoppe 
Catering for all Occasions 

Jeff 
215-03 73rd Avenue 
Bayside, NY 11360 

Phone 718 423-6692 

Lunch & Dinner 
 

La Baraka 

Restaurant Francais 
 

(718) 428-1461                  255-09 Northern Blvd. 
   Little Neck, N.Y. 11363 

 

Bagels & Co 
188-02 Union Turnpike 
Jamaica Estates, N.Y. 11366 
Tel: 718-217-7755 
Fax 718-776-3190 
For Catering call Hilla 718-217-7755 

King Yum 
Chinese –Polynesian Restaurant 

Serving our friends for over 58 years 
181-08 Union Turnpike   Gluten Free Menu available 
Flushing N.Y. 11366 Wheelchair accessible 
 Karaoke every Friday 
 
718-380-1918    
www.kingyumrestaurant.com 

 

 NYS Licensed 
 ASHA Certified 

 

Gail M. Olenick M.S., CCC 
Speech Language Pathologist 

 
Hours By Appointment Only 
(917) 734-1086 

 

 

mailto:leobrothers@verizon.net




 
 

Page | 10 
 

Iyyar/Sivan 5776 June 2016 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

                                       1 2 3 4 

   4:30 pm Adult 
Hebrew Class 

4:30 pm Hebrew 
School 

6:15 pm 
Confirmation 
Class 

7:30 pm Men’s 
Club 

8 pm Bowling 
Jib Lanes 

6 pm Open House 

7:30 pm Shabbat 
Family Service 
led by the Junior 
Congregation  & 
Religious School 
Closing 
Exercises 

 

10:00 am 
Shabbat 
Service & Bat 
Mitzvah of 
Grace Wansor 

No Torah Study 

5 6 7  8 9 10  11 

Celebrate 
Israel Parade 

 7:30 pm 
Sisterhood  

4:30 pm Adult 
Hebrew Class 

6:15 pm 
Confirmation  
rehearsal 

 7:30 pm  Shabbat 
Service 
Confirmation 

  

 

 

10:00 am 
Shabbat 
Service & 
Torah Study 

 

12 13 14 15 16 27 18 

9:30 am Shavuot/ 
    Yizkor Service 

7:00 pm 
Membership 

8:00 pm Board 
Meeting 

  4:30 pm Adult 
Hebrew Class 

7:30 pm Calendar 
Meeting 

 6:00 pm Tot 
Shabbat 

6:30 pm Choir 
Rehearsal 

8:00   pm Shabbat 
Evening Service 
Shir Shabbat 
Simchat 
Shabbat Singles 
Oneg 

 

10:00 am Bat 
Mitzvah of 
Jesse Gilbert 

No Torah Study 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 
 7:15 Ritual 

Committee 
 4:30 pm Adult 

Hebrew Class 
 

  

 6:30 pm Shabbat 
Service Bowne 
Park 

 

 

 

No Torah Study 

26 27 28 29 30   

9:00 am 
Defensive 
Driving Class 
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Deadline for the July/August Bulletin is June13! 
Articles should be e-mailed to: carole@templebethsholom.org 

Please indicate “TBS Voice” on the subject line! 
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Don’t Forget that 
Friday Night 

Shabbat Service on 
June 24th will be held 

at Bowne Park, 
32nd Avenue and  
156th St.at 6:30. 

Bring a picnic dinner 
and your friends!! 

 
 

Did you sign up for the 
June 26th Defensive 
Driving Course yet? 
It’s a wonderful way 
to prevent accidents, 

save on your 
insurance, and reduce 
up to 4 points on your 

New York State 
Driver’s License! 

 

mailto:carole@templebethsholom.org

